
Notice of New Traffic Control
Improvements and updates to the transportation network prepare York Region to meet today’s needs and 
future growth.

AN INTERSECTION UPDATE IS HAPPENING IN YOUR COMMUNITY

HIGHWAY 27 AND MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE WEST/ 
HUMBER BRIDGE TRAIL

City of Vaughan 

Travellers exiting the side streets, Major Mackenzie Drive West and Humber 
Bridge Trail, will come to a complete stop. Traffic on Highway 27 will not. 

Road work will include:

•	 Removing traffic signals and related signage, pavement markings and 		
	 electrical systems

•	 Installing new signs, pavement markings and an overhead flashing beacon

Travellers may experience lane reductions while intersection changes are underway. 
Please drive safely through the work area and give workers plenty of space. 

Access to homes and businesses will be maintained.

Improvement:

With the new alignment of Major 
Mackenzie Drive West, traffic volume  
has significantly reduced at this 
intersection, and it no longer meets the 
traffic signal criteria set by provincial 
guidelines and York Region’s Traffic and 
Pedestrian Signal Policy. Removing the 
traffic signals will help to improve traffic 
flow along Highway 27.

The intersection of Highway 27 and Major Mackenzie Drive West/Humber Bridge Trail is changing to a two-way stop. 
Currently this intersection is controlled by traffic signals.

YORK REGION TRANSPORTATION OPERATIONS, PUBLIC WORKS 
Phone: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75000 
TTY: 1-866-512-6228 
Email: transportation@york.ca 
After hours emergency: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 75200

Accessible formats of this notice and communication supports are available upon request.

Stay informed

View all current road construction projects at 
york.ca/RoadConstruction

Follow @YorkRegionGovt on Facebook and 
Twitter using #onYRRoads

To better assist you, please quote “Highway 27 and Major Mackenzie Drive West/Humber Bridge Trail” in your inquiry.

June 2022

As with all road construction 
projects, work may be 
rescheduled due to weather. 
York Region will provide advance 
notice where possible. 

Thank you for your patience 
during the construction period.

Duration: Impacts to travellers:

We will work to deliver this project with minimal disruption. If you have any questions or concerns, staff will be pleased  
to respond.


